St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
December 2, 2004


PZHO-2004-26 requested by James C. Jeter for special permission to operate the following home occupation – “Mr. Chris’ Building Maintenance & Home Repair” – a maintenance and repair business at 420 Willowdale Blvd., Luling, La. Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 2.

James C. Jeter, 420 Willowdale Blvd., Luling.  Mr. Jeter stated that primarily the residence would be used for bookkeeping and paperwork.  He stated that a bare minimum of left over material will be kept in the garage.

Ms. Richoux stated that your description reads tools, screens, wood, that’s a lot.

Mr. Jeter stated that he’s been doing this for 15+ years.  There will be nothing stored outside.  As it is now 2 cars can fit along with the lawnmowers.

Mr. Bordner asked where would the materials be delivered.

Mr. Jeter stated that it would be a pick up from Landry Lumber and take it to the job.  Mr. Jeter submitted the following letter from the adjoining property owners.  

12/1/04

St. Charles Parish Planning & Zoning

To Whom It May Concern:

My property is adjacent to the property in question and I have no concerns that Mr. Jeter will maintain the standard of upkeep and appearances that I have come to expect.  I have no objections to this home occupation permit.

/s/ Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd Robichaux

418 Willowdale Blvd.

/s/ Mr. & Mrs. John Poret

421 Willowdale Blvd.

/s/ Mr. & Mrs. Jack Mulvihill

422 Willowdale Blvd.

/s/ Mr. & Mrs. Greg Erwin

423 Willowdale Blvd.

In addition, I have spoken with Ms. Patti Duplay, General Manager of Willowdale Country Club and she has no objections.

The applicant for the home occupation permit wrote this letter.

Sincerely,

/s/ James C. Jeter

Mr. Bordner stated that his house is nice and he doubts that his wife will let him do anything wrong there.

Mr. Poche asked if he would try to grow the business.

Mr. Jeter stated that his intent is to grow the business and move into a commercial building and then get employees.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
None

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Romano stated that there has been no other input other than the letter from the property owners association.  The other reason it is before you is that it needs council approval.

11/15/04

RE: Home occupation

The Willowdale Property Owners Association Board members have reviewed the application of James C. Jeter at 420 Willowdale Blvd.

The following are our concerns:

· We are concerned about storage on site of “left over/unused” materials as well as possible storage/collection of materials in preparation for a job.

· Paragraph g states that use of the garage should not reduce parking area for cars.  Will this be accomplished?  Will any materials; therefore, be stored outside in view of neighbors?

· We ask that no storage buildings be constructed on premises.

· We would ask that no hauling trailers be parked on site.

Thank you for considering the concerns of our community.

Sincerely,

/s/ W.E. Wahden Board Member

Willowdale Property Owners Association

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Wolfe, Richoux, Charles, Hull, Derveloy, Bordner

NAYS:
Poche

ABSENT:
None

The home occupation was approved.

